

SPECIAL PRESENTATION

Candidate for Director Tahoe Environmental Research Center



Dr. Stephanie Hampton

"Research Highlights and Vision for the Tahoe Environmental Research Center"

(Followed by a question & answer period)

Tuesday, June 11, 2024 8:30am – 9:30am

3102 Gallagher Hall (540 Alumni Ln, Davis, CA 95616) Zoom Meeting ID: 994 2847 8111 | Passcode: 231392

Dr. Stephanie Hampton received her B.A. in Environmental Studies from the University of Kansas (1993), M.S. from the University of Nevada, Las Vegas (1996), and Ph.D. in Ecology and Evolution from Dartmouth College (2001). Her background is in freshwater ecology, statistical analysis, and environmental informatics. Her research includes analyzing long-term ecological data collected from lakes as globally diverse as Lake Baikal in Siberia and Lake Washington in Seattle, with an emphasis on understanding the effects of climate change and other anthropogenic stressors on water quality and food webs. She began her academic career as an Assistant Professor at the University of Idaho in 2004, followed by a position as the Deputy Director for the National Center for Ecological Analysis and Synthesis at UC Santa Barbara.

She moved to Washington State University in 2014 to become the Director for WSU's Center for Environmental Research, Education and Outreach and Professor in the School of Environment. During this time, she was appointed Director for the Division of Environmental Biology at the National Science Foundation for 4 years. She currently serves as Deputy Division Director in Carnegie Science's new life and environmental sciences division in Pasadena. Dr. Hampton is the President-Elect for the Ecological Society of America, and a member of the Executive Committee that annually chooses the laureate for the Tyler Prize for Environmental Achievement. She is a Fellow of the Association for the Sciences of Limnology and Oceanography, and was honored with ASLO's Ramón Margalef Award for Excellence in Education in 2020. Dr. Hampton previously served as Chair of the Advisory Committee for NSF's Biological Sciences (BIO AC) from 2017 to 2018 and as a BIO AC member from 2016 to 2017.